
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 
 

The City of Stoughton Plan Commission will hold a Public Hearing on Monday June 8, 2020 at 6:00 
o’clock p.m., or as soon after as the matter may be heard, in the Council Chambers, Public Safety 
Building, 321 S. Fourth Street, Second Floor, Stoughton, Wisconsin, 53589, to consider a proposed 
rezoning of the following parcel of land located at 117 Ashberry Lane, Stoughton, WI, owned by Urso 
Bros LLC.  The property described below is requested to be rezoned from SR-4 Single Family 
Residential to TR-6 Two-Family Residential.  The property is currently more fully described below:   
Parcel number:  281/0511-044-4744-8 
Legal Description: EASTWOOD ESTATES LOT 14 
 
This property description is for tax purposes. It may be abbreviated. For the complete legal description 
please refer to the deed. 
 
Additional information including a location map can be found at: http://stoughtoncitydocs.com/planning-
commission/ 
 
For questions related to this notice contact Michael Stacey at 608-646-0421. 
   
      
       Michael Stacey 

      Zoning Administrator 
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May 8, 2020 

 

In 2018 we purchased a vacant lot at 117 Ashberry Lane, Stoughton.  In 2019 we applied to have the 

zoning changed from SR-4 to TR-6 and was approved by the planning commission, however our request 

was denied at the City Council meeting.  The only objection to the zoning change was from one resident 

who resided at 209 Ashberry Lane, and the home is currently for sale, with an offer to purchase. 

 

After the denial, I met with Mayor Swadley, Rodney Scheel, and Michael Stacey, they suggested if I was 

to get enough homeowner signatures to change the Declaration of Covenants and Restrictions for the 

plat of Eastwood Estates, we could come back to the city to request the zoning change. 

 

Per our attorney’s advice, we door knocked and collected signatures from the developer and 

neighboring homeowners to allow us to amend the the Covenants and Restrictions allowing the re-

zoning of this lot.  We collected the required signatures, however per the Register of Deeds the 

Amendment to the Covenants and Restrictions cannot be recorded without the signatures notarized.  It 

is not possible to get signatures notarized with the current COVID-19 restrictions. 

 

With that being said, it’s been over 1-year and we would like to come back before the planning 

commission to request this re-zone.  As you can see from the documents submitted, 70% of the 

homeowners we contacted prior to social distancing do not object to the re-zoning.   

 

We are requesting the re-zone to build an owner-occupied side by side duplex style condominiums, this 

home style is consistent with other homes in the neighborhood. 

 

 

 

Thank you for your consideration. 

 

Kevin Urso 
 

Kevin Urso 

Urso Bros, LLC 










































































